

1 **Old Home Day Committee Minutes**  
2 **Wednesday, June 22, 2016**

3 Type of Meeting: Regular meeting

4 Meeting Location: Sandown Town Hall

5 In attendance: Chair - Tim Rand, Patty Lakos, Anthony LoConte, Erica Olsen, Bob  
6 Brouder, Cheryl Brouder - Recording Secretary, Alison Rochenski, Paula Gulla.

7 Non-member volunteer: Samantha Olsen.

8 Guest: Chief Gordan, Officer Buco

9 Chair Tim Rand called the meeting to order at 7:06 pm and began with the Pledge of  
10 Allegiance.

11 **Committee Membership**

12 Next meeting is July 13<sup>th</sup>.

13 Tim made a motion to accept minutes from last meeting, second by Anthony, all  
14 accepted.

15 **Treasurer**

16 Total balance in fund is \$5,636.77.

17 **Marketing**

18 It was discussed to have pre-event road signage stating: “expect delays and road  
19 closures.” Chief Gordon suggested this should be done early so the public is well aware  
20 of what is going on. Bob Brouder showed a couple of proposals of banners and signs to  
21 the committee to see what they liked. A revision will be done and sent out.

22 **Site**

23 Bob and Anthony will talk to Ed Mencis about pricing of \$150/day. Motion by Anthony  
24 and second by Bob, all accepted, none opposed.

25 **Rides**

26 No discussion on rides.

27 **Parade**

28 The parade is going to start at 9 a.m. It was discussed about having parking at the  
29 Library and at St. Matthews. Officer Buco noted that the Explorers will be helping out  
30 again this year with parking and selling of tickets. The parade committee would like to  
31 have \$2000 for the parade and \$300 for awards. A motion was made by Anthony, second  
32 by Bob Brouder, all accepted, none apposed. More details will be made to the committee  
33 after the sub-committee has the next meeting.

34 **Vendors**

35 A suggestion was made to have two entrances for the vendors- an A and B. One for the  
36 smaller vendors and one for the larger vendors who need more time. Erica will take a  
37 look at this and work on it..

38 **Entertainment**

39 The Village Idiots are all set.

40 **Citizens of the Year**

41 Will be announced at the Friday night festivities. They will be the Grand Marshall at the  
42 parade.

43 **Friday Night Events**

44 Bob B. stated that the Garden Club will be selling salty snacks at this years event. The  
45 paperwork for the license is complete and will be submitted after Bob takes the Alcohol  
46 Safety Course in Concord. Bob did ask if it was necessary to do the paperwork for the  
47 use of the Rec. Center. He also said the Society is looking at having Budweiser as well  
48 as a craft beer and wine. Bob also talked about selling "Sandown Gear." Bob presented  
49 a baseball cap with the town logo and a canvas tote bag with "Sandown OHD and a corn  
50 stock motif. I idea of having the "Society" buy the "gear" was proposed by Paula and a  
51 donation made to the OHD committee. Bob said he would forward the idea to the Board  
52 of the Historical Society. Tim Rand was also going to provide quotes for the totes and  
53 caps.

54

55 Next Meeting July 13th.

56 The meeting adjourned at 8:31pm.

57

58 Respectfully submitted,

59

60

61

62 Cheryl Brouder

63 Recording Secretary